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June 2024     Issue 38               Volume 6 

“Peace by Piece” 

 

President’s Message for June 

I would like to thank the outgoing Board Members for everything 
they have done, I appreciate all your hard work, Linda Tozier,  
Sandra Baiza, Natalie Hutchinson and Karen Carr.  I  appreciate  
everyone who is remaining on the Board in their current or new  
position. Sandy Barnes, Terry Payne, Susan Anthony, Calie 
Mowery and Susan Waddles thank you all for your hard work. I 
welcome the new Members on the Board, Diane Zeimet and Gina 
Vivian. Thanks to Debra Webb for volunteering to be our  
Newsletter Editor.  Thank you also to Cathy Sampson for  
volunteering to be our Parliamentarian. A reminder, please make 
sure to wear your name tag at the meeting. If you forget your name 
tag, you can get temporary tag and pay the fee for not having your 
name tag.  

Donna Albright 6/3 
Sandra Duda  6/5 
Joan Cochran 6/6 
Kathy DeCarlo 6/8 
Toni Boldy  6/9 
Joy Leitz  6/9 
Theresa Newton 6/12 
Cathy Fowler  6/13 
Loy Holt  6/14 
Carol Pittman 6/16 
Janice White  6/18 
Linda Odell  6/19 
Gala Damato  6/25 
Wendy Lane  6/23 
Debra Jones  6/25 

PPQG Programs 2024 

Day Night 

June 14 Sheryl Sims 
June 11 - Shop Hop Discussion - 

*Theresa will be selling the books* 

July 12 - Time Management 
& Organization - Calie 

July 9 - Tailgate Party!! 

Aug 9 – No Meeting 
Aug. 13 –  Lecture on long-arm 

quilting - Lori Murdock 

Sept. 13 - Charity Chat 
Sept. 10 – “Finish the D@#n Quilt” 
lecture by Janella Macbeth 

Oct. 11 – National Speaker Oct. 8 - National Speaker 

Nov. 8 - Necktie Angels 
Craft + Challenge 
  

Nov. 12 - Tool Swap & Get to Know 

Ya!  Challenge - *Gently used tool 

or $15 limit 

Dec. 13 – Christmas Party Dec. 10 – Christmas Party 
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Newsletter   Debra Webb 

Circulation/Membership Carol Pittman 

Property Management Shonda Berry 

Sunshine Sandy Barnes 

Honor Quilts Debra Jones 

Small Service Projects 
Barb Rutan, Shonda  
Berry and Peggy Taylor  

Nominating Committee 
Patty Swan, Candy Byrd, 
Frances Tweety and  
Kendra Surber. 

2024 Challenge Quilt  
Rose Gunn/ Karen Carr 
Donna Albright 

Workshops Mark/Cathy Fowler 

E-tree Linda Odell 

Librarian 
Lisa Hartman/Pat 
McGough 

Web Linda Odell 

Fall Festival Candy Byrd 

2024 Quilt Show 

 

Lisa Hartman (Chair)  
Barbara Rutan, Sheri  
Overton, Calie Mowery 
and Malinda Dagenhart 

Day Chapter  

Day Monthly Mini Amy Mazich 

Day Block of the Month Gina Vivian 

Day Hospitality Shonda Berry 

Day Programs Cathy Sampson 

Day Parliamentarian Cathy Sampson  

Day Greeter Pat Sappenfield 

Historian Gala Damato 

Backup              Linda Odell 

 Our Volunteers for 2024 

Night Chapter 
Night Monthly Mini Rita Crawford &  

Ingrid Kross 

Night BOM Gina Vivian 

Night Hospitality Shonda Berry 

Night Programs Calie Mowery 

Night Parliamentarian Cathy Sampson  

Night Greeter Marilyn Rivera 

Historian Gala Damato 

             Backup   Linda Odell 

 PPQG Board Members 2024-2025 

President:    Debbie Moore  
Vice President:   Calie Mowery 
Executive Secretary:   Susan Waddles 
Executive Treasurer:   Sandy Barnes 
Day Coordinator:   Terry Payne 
Day Secretary:   Diane Zeimet 
Day Treasurer:   Susan Anthony 
Night Coordinator:   Terry Payne 
Night Secretary:   Open 
Night Treasurer:   Gina Vivian 
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The Piecemaker

Full Page 
$50  

Half Page  
$25 

Quarter Page 
$15  

Business Card 
 $5  

Personal Classified 

$2.50   

“The Piecemaker” is published monthly. Debra Webb has volunteered to create the 
“PPQG Newsletter.” The July Newsletter articles are due no later than June 22.  
Members may advertise for free if they only sell their items.  

Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild 
Challenge Quilt 2024  
“Travel the USA” 

 
Rules 
 
• Pick a state – where you were born, your favorite  

vacation spot, somewhere you wish to travel  and 
use it as the inspiration for your quilt. 

• $3.00 entry fee 
• Quilts must be between 18” x 18” and 60” x 60” 
• No kits please 
• Artist statements due Sept. 15 
• Please attach a four-inch hanging sleeve to  

the top back of your quilt 
• Quilts to be turned in by October Day Meeting 
• Quilts will be displayed and voted on at  

November Day and Night meetings, with winners 
announced at the Nov. 12 Night Meeting. 

• All quilts will be eligible to be displayed at Mid 
Atlantic Quilt Show, if you so desire 

Fri. Aug. 9  1 p.m.-4 p.m. at Hilton Baptist Church  "Triple Sided Pillow."  A fun quick  
pillow to use in the car, behind your back or just right for a nap in your lounge chair.  Teacher: 
Kitty Tully Class fee: $15  More details on supplies to come. 
 
If you want to teach a class or have class ideas, please contact Cathy Fowler at 757-329-4059 
or email at: cmc-cfowler@cox.net 

Upcoming Workshops 

mailto:cmc-cfowler@cox.net
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PPQG Day Chapter, Hilton Baptist Church May 10, 2024 
 
Meeting called to order at 10 a.m. by Day Coordinator, Terry Payne with 54 members, including 
one guest.  A motion was called to accept the Secretary’s Minutes with a correction changing from 
Rose Gunn to Kitty Tully who will teach the tri-pillow workshop on Aug. 9 $15 with a first by 
Nancy Shrout and second by Natalie Hutchinson all in favor motion passed.  A motion was made 
to accept the Treasurer's report for audit with a first by Cathy Sampson and second by Pat 
McGough all in favor motion passed.  
 
President’s Message: Sandy Baiza, Vice President stepping in for Debbie Moore who is out of 
town.  Sandy mentioned we’re having national speaker, Beverly Fine in October for two days  
including a Saturday workshop $50, to practice skills. The Nominating Committee consisting of 
Patty Swan, Frances Tweedy, Candy Byrd and Kendra Surber presented nominations for 2024-2025 
to include: President: Debbie Moore, Vice President: Calie Mowery, Executive Secretary: Susan 
Waddles, Executive Treasurer: Sandy Barnes, Day Coordinator: Terry Payne, Day Secretary: 
Diane Zeimet, Day Treasurer: Susan Anthony, Night Coordinator: Terry Payne, Night Secretary: 
OPEN and Night Treasurer: Gina Vivian.  Newsletter Editor: Debra Webb nominated from the 
floor. Announcements: Calie announced the August Retreat to be held at HBC Aug. 14-16, eight to 
nine daily at $20/day.  Last day to sign up is at the May night meeting.  Lise Sholer will present 
Color Theory at SQC May 24. More details are available on the SQC website.  Barb Rutan  
announced Guild members will be eligible to sell their items at the Quilt and Auto Show Nov. 16 & 
17.  Cathy Sampson, Program Committee announced Cheryl Sims will present Family Arts 
Quilts as next month’s program.  Peninsula Angel Quilters will have a Sewcial Day $20, May 
24.  Al Hunt will be on hand to repair machines apart from the Sewcial Day at your own cost.  
 
Service Projects: Shonda Berry and Barb Rutan reported 15 hearts were delivered to CHKD. 
Jeanne Surber hired the Sale Table for the day/night meetings. Frances Tweedy and Frances 
McKay oversee the free table today.  Cathy Fowler, Local Workshops: String Quilt make-up day 
was last Saturday.  Jeanne Surber, Challenge Quilt theme is ‘Travel the USA’ $3 to join. 
 
Debra Jones and Catherine Elliott, Honor Quilts.  Debra received an honor quilt from Pat 
McGough.   Kits and materials are available.  May Birthdays: Debra Jones, Shonda Berry, Lise 
Sholer, Karen Komatz and Joy Leitz.   
 
Monthly Minis, Amy Mazich: Nancy Shrout donated a bundle of fat quarters, Joanne Neil  
donated a BH&G Book and an anonymous gift was made of a Temecula book all won by Lois 
Bates.  Also, Carol Pittman donated  a small wall-hanging and a Simple Triangles book won by 
Gala Damato. Gina Vivian, BOM when complete will be donated to honor quilts. A break fol-
lowed at 10:30 a.m.  
 
The program entitled Managing Unfinished Projects was lead on zoom by Emma Jane Powell, 
Apex, NC. Call for a vote on the nominated slate of officers was canvassed with none  
opposed.  The final, deciding combined vote will take effect at the night meeting.  
 
Show and Tell: Lori Murdock, Applique.  Quilts presented by: Mark and Cathy Fowler, Donna 
App, Joanne Neil, Joan Kelly, Natalie Hutchinson, Calie Mowery.  Gala Damato and Shonda Berry 
made dresses for Africa at SQC and Gala made Tulips to string for the Hamilton residents.  Sandy 
Barnes telling about Sandy Curran’s art show. 
 
Door Prizes won by: Nancy Shrout, Maryanne Amato, Jean Blount, Lori Murdock and Bonnie 
Timm. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 12:01 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted, Linda Tozier, Day Secretary 
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PPQG, Night Chapter, Hilton Baptist Church May 14, 2024 
 
Night Chapter meeting for May 14, 2024 was called to order at 7 p.m. by coordinator Calie 

Mowery. Attendance: 34 members, 0 guests. 

A motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report for the April meeting was made by Sheri Overton and 

seconded by Debbie Moore, the report was approved for audit.  A motion was made by Candy 

Byrd and seconded by Shonda Berry to approve the Minutes for the April meeting.  Minutes were 

approved unanimously. 

President’s Announcement 

Debra Webb has agreed to be our new Newsletter Editor.  The position for Night Secretary and 

Night Coordinator is still open.  Terry Payne will continue to be the night coordinator until a 

new one is chosen.  Natalie Hutchinson and Sandy Barnes will continue to provide the door 

prizes for the Night meetings.  Cathy Sampson has volunteered to be our Parliamentarian for 

the Guild. 

Announcements: 

Retreat: Calie Mowery, Tonight is the last night to sign up for the Retreat.  35 members have 

signed up to participate. Shonda Berry/Peggy Taylor: Small Service Projects are still collecting 

small (approx. 36 x 35 or 45 x 50) quilts for local hospitals.  Additionally, they collect lap quilts 

for ‘no one dies alone’ and developmental hearts for infants.  

Programs: Calie Mowery/Cathy Sampson  Our May Day program is a lecture by Sheryl Sims.  

She makes family art quilts.  The May night program is about the Mid-Atlantic Shop Hop.  The 

July Night meeting will be a tailgate party with the Guild providing hot dogs and hamburgers.  

Members will bring sides and decorate their cars in a summer theme, the winner will receive a gift 

card. 

Angel Quilters: Cathy Sampson All are invited to a sew day at St. Andrews church on May 24, 

cost is $20.00 to sew from  8 a.m. to 8 p.m.  Al Hunt will be there at 9 a.m. to do maintenance on 

your sewing machine, he accepts cash, check or cc’s.  Fall-O-Ween (formerly NN Fall Festival)-

Candy Byrd needs any size white top sheets to cover the A-frames at the festival.   

Teresa Newton-Sunshine Quilt Corner is having their 4th anniversary this week.  She has Mid 

Atlantic Shop Hop magazines available for $11.95.  On May 24 Lise Schioler has a color theory 

class at Sunshine.  Check their web site for details.   

Workshops: Cathy Fowler-has a Triangle Pillow class on Aug. 9, cost $15.00.  The instructor 

will be Kitty Tully.  Pillow will be approximately 8  x 14,  but the size can be adjusted to suit 

your needs.  See Cathy for supply requirements. 

Jeannie Surber requests Members to sign a card for Sue Monfalcone.  Sue is a  

volunteer at the church and is having surgery in the near future. 

Challenge Quilt: Donna Albright  a state-inspired challenge.  Not too late to sign up for only $3.  
Quilts should be completed by Sept. 15. 

Members are reminded to wear their name tags at the meetings. 

Birthday FQ’s were distributed. 

          
Minutes Continued  
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The Nominating Committee (Chairman, Patty Swan) took a vote for the 2024-2025 slate of officers. 
 

President:      Debbie Moore  
Vice President:     Calie Mowery 
Executive Secretary:     Susan Waddles 
Executive Treasurer:     Sandy Barnes 
Day Coordinator:     Terry Payne 
Day Secretary:     Diane Zeimet 
Day Treasurer:     Susan Anthony 
Night Coordinator:     Terry Payne 
Night Secretary:     Open 
Night Treasurer:     Gina Vivian 

Vote results: 

  Day  Night  Total 

For    50      17     67 

Oppose     0      0      0 

Break:  

Speaker: Al Hunt-Sewing Machine Maintenance; Show and Tell; Monthly Mini Winners: Two table 

runners/patterns/fabric post cards Candy Byrd; Quilt Susan Waddles ;BOM winner Jill Schuff; Door 

Prizes were distributed; The meeting adjourned at 9:03 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, Susan Waddles, for Karen Carr, Night Secretary 
 

 
 

 
The Quilt Show Committee wishes to clarify the difference between the two types of sale areas.   
 
Member Sales area is a place where members can sell fabric, sewing supplies, and craft supplies.   
 

*Limited to Guild Members only.  
*All sellers will need to work a 2-hour shift in this area.  
*Seller will price their own items. 
*10 percent of sales go to supporting future PPQG quilt shows & symposiums.  
*Please see Amy Mazich for more information.  

 
Vendor space is a place where one can sell items you have made or sewing/craft related items.  
 

*Not limited to Guild members. 
*6 ft space rents for $25 and a 10 ft space rents for $50. 
*Vendors supply their own table(s).  
*Vendor staffs their table throughout the two day show.  
*Items must be sewing or craft related. No Pampered Chef or Tupperware vendors.  
*Can share a vendor space 2 or 3 ways with other people.  
*Please see Calie Mowery for applications.  

 
Please note that the Quilt Show (QS) is self-supporting.  Money from vendor spaces, car show entries, 
etc., will pay for venue rental and other QS expenses. Surplus income will go to supporting future PPQG 
quilt shows & symposiums. 

Quilt Show Information 


